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Well, 2014 is about gone and from my perspective it’s been another great year for the Cor-

vette Club of Arizona. Earlier this month we enjoyed a fabulous Christmas Party attended by 

a significant majority of our members and a combined 2014/2015 board meeting.  I am ex-

cited about the New Year.  We have a new design for the Awards Banquet, a couple of new 

board members, a couple of board members trading places, and THE FORTIETH ANNIVER-

SARY OF OUR CLUB.  A number of members have acquired   C-7s and others of us want one 

of our own.  I hope 2015 will prove to be another year filled with enjoyable activities as 

members’ old and new step up with new ideas.  If you have not undertaken the planning of 

an event there is plenty of help from members who have already planned one or many.  

Thank you for allowing me to be your President; it is a situation in which I am truly the beneficiary.  Thank you 

for being friends, a valuable gift.  If there is something you need help with; club, friend, or otherwise e-mail me 

at davelott67@gmail.com or call me at 480-689-1688. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

CROSSTALK  
Of fica l  Publicat ion of  the Cor vette  Club of  Arizona  

Volumn 8 , Issue  6  
November -December  2014  

The Highway Clean up went well.  We had 16 workers including three of Stephen Navarro's chil-

dren.  Workers were Mark and Beth Godina, Roc Campise, Bill and Kathy Berryman, Guy and Norma 

Lombardo, Rich and Angie Kosina, Ray and Pat Jenkins Jim and Patty Kerber, Bob Davenport, and Ste-

phen Navarro and kids.  We well be doing this again in April. 

Dave 
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CCA 2014 Board 
President 

Dave Lott 
 

Vice President 

Marge Rhode 
 

Secretary 

Patti Kerber 
 

Treasurer 

Joe Hitzel 
 

Activities Chair 

Jim Enriquez 
 

Membership Chair 

Nancy Hagen 
 

Members @ Large 

 Theresa Landingham  
   (Club Merchandise) 

Howard Katz 
 

N.C.C.C. Governor 

Bruce Mundy 
 

CCA 2014 Volunteers 
Webmaster 

Janet Ray 
 

Crosstalk Editor 

Garry Mion 

UPCOMING  MEMBER  BIRTHDAYS  

February 
Rhonda Deacon 

Joe Dziezynski 

Jim Enriquez 

Norma Lombardo 

John Marsh 

Loren McCarty 

Oscar McSpadden 

Mike Mileskiewicz 

Nancy Myers 

Dean Sample 

Club Sponsor 

Club & Service Contact 

Mike Terrey 
tbredmterrey@earthlink.net 

Corvette Sales Contact 

Todd Fessenden 
(937) 475-5855 

Online Store for Club 

Merchandise 
 

 

 

Check out the New “BLING”  

shirts for women, 

as well as all the other styles 
 

 

 

GIFT CERTIFICATE$  

ARE NOW AVAILABLE ON LINE  
Great for any occasion 

 

 

 

Remember, if you are not sure of the size you need, do not order as it cannot be returned. Samples of 

most styles will be available to try on at CCA Business meetings. 

 

Got Questions? 

Contact Theresa Landingham 

Email: bguinea13@gmail.com  

Phone: 480-370-1363  

 

CLUB  MERCHANDISE  

January 
George Baldacchino 

Theresa Bartock 

Barb Bassett 

Esther Enriquez 

Nancy Hill 

Dorothy Jonus 

Patti Kerber 

Garry Mion 

Jim Wendland 

https://www.proudownerdesign.com/CCA_Club_Store.html
https://www.proudownerdesign.com/CCA_Club_Store.html
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UPCOMING CCA EVENTS 
January 

  
1 - New Years Day 
 
3 - Awards Banquet 
Enriquez 
 
8 - Membership Meeting 
Thorobred 7pm 
 
17 - Pancake Breakfast 
Hagan 
 
19 - Sweet Basil Cooking 
Class—Bassett 
 
22 - Board Meeting 
Lott 7:30pm 
 
24/28 - PFH Packing Party 
Dave Lott 
 
30 - Euchre Night 
Rhode 
 

February 
  

1 - Super Bowl Party 
Mion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 - Membership Meeting 
Thorobred 7pm 

 
14 - Valentine's Day 

 
19 - Board Meeting 

Rhode 7:30pm 

March 
 

5 - Membership Meeting 
Thorobred 7pm 

 
7 -  Ostrich Festival Parade 

Bill Rhode 
 

14 -  St Paddy’s Day Party 
Heavlin & Rhode 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
\ 
 

 
 
 
19 - Board Meeting 
         Katz  7:30pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 

April 

 
2 - Membership Meeting 

Thorobred 7pm 
 

5 - Easter Sunday 
 

11 -  Corvettes In The Park 
Dave Lott 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

16 - Board Meeting 
Mundy 7:30pm 

 
? - Highway Cleanup 

Sample 

RR-303-005 Desert Corvette Association Feb 15, 2015 Sweetheart Car Show 

RR-332-TBD Corvette Club of Arizona April 11, 2015 Corvettes In the Park  

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

ROADRUNNER EVENTS CALENDAR 

2015   Schedule of Upcoming Events 

http://www.vette.org/
https://93075438.domainhost.com/NCCCCompetitionDatabase/2015/Programs/ListEventsForRegion.php?regionCode=RR
mailto:marge-rhode@msn.com?subject=CCA%20Activity
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Frank and I had a great time hosting the 2014 Annual Christ-

mas Party on December 13, !  There were 66 members in at-

tendance this year! Mother nature did not cooperate with the 

weather as it was a little cold outside. 

We went with the traditional theme for the event and served 

Turkey & Stuffing, Ham and Yams and all the fixings! There was 

no shortage of holiday desserts and holiday cheer !!!  No event 

would be complete without a  “spirited” gift exchange steal. Gail 

did a great job of ensuring the rules with the Buffet Line and the 

gift exchange!  It was a tough task but someone had to do it!!   

Special thanks to all of those who 

came dressed for the Mr. & Mrs. 

Claus contest and the Naughty & 

Nice contest. Dave & Denise Lott won the Naughty & Nice contest, super cute and might I 

add played the part well!!!  

After the gift exchanged several stayed for a night 

cap around the fire pit and shared some great hol-

iday cheer!  It was a wonderful evening and a spe-

cial thanks to Marge & Bill Rhode for all your 

help!  A very Happy New Year to All!  

CHRISTMAS  PARTY  
 H O S T E D  B Y  T H E  H E A V L I N S  
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As with most people, during the Christmas holidays, the tradition of decorating for the season is common place and no 

exception at the Campise Home. One of our traditions every year is to build  North Pole Christmas villages. The villages 

are recreated each year and none of the layouts are 

ever duplicated.  

A little bit of history.  Two days before Christmas last 

year 2013, Diana and I drove our new C7 into the gar-

age  with a smile, joined the CCA, met new people and 

having a ball. 

So this year, during our last general meeting, we took 

possession of a second, albeit smaller identical 

(almost) C7 delivered to us by Howard and Sheryl Katz. 

We were very surprised and  appreciative of their gen-

erosity. Then reality sunk in. How were we going to pay 

for a second Corvette, the insurance and a permanent 

location for a miniature car.  

So I settled down in my big easy chair and lit my pipe with moments to 

spare. I thought it was time for some holiday magic. So I laid a finger 

aside of my nose an  idea sprang forth from  my head to my toes. I 

went into my workshop and with the smallest of tools I  added a stinger 

with no time to loose. The Christmas village was built in a matter of 

days, it depicts hustle and bustle for the upcoming holidays. But low 

and behold a special place arose. In front of the Crayola House a tiny 

Corvette was parked in repose. So we have now settled down with a 

place to garage and a sigh of relief our problem is solved. 

Best wishes for the holidays. 

The Campises  

THE  LITTLE  CORVETTE  THAT  COULD  
 A R T I C L E  B Y  R O C C O  C A M P I S E  
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I saw these instructions on the Corvette Forum, and hope it 

helps anyone that wants to install and provide power to a Radar 

detector using the Blendmount mirror bracket! There is some 

concern that this may create issues for the cars’ computer, but I 

haven’t heard of anyone on the forum having trouble!  

RADAR  DETE CTOR  POWER  OPTION  ON  C7  
  A R T I C L E  B Y  B I L L  B E R R Y M A N  

I GUESS  YOU  CA N  CALL  THIS  PROGRESS  
  A R T I C L E  B Y  G A R R Y  M I O N  

The year started out with high expectations to make 

progress on the restoration of the ‘60. I finally got the 

body into media blasting after spending a good couple 

of weeks cleaning the underside of the car with alcohol 

to get rid of all the grease and road grime. With the 

body now stripped of paint it became clear that there 

was more damage to the front section of the car than 

was originally expected. So the decision was made to 

replace the entire front clip (dash-forward). Unfortu-

nately, by the time the new clip arrived it was well into 

summer  (i.e., hot and humid). So the car sat for 

a number of months and then finally in Novem-

ber I got back to the project. As you can see from 

the picture at right, the front clip has been re-

moved (in one piece, btw). So the next steps are 

to clean (grind) the remaining bonding material 

and then media blast the now exposed areas. 

Once that is done, then the new clip will be fitted 

and glued (yup—the car is literally glued togeth-

er). Maybe by the next newsletter I can show pic-

tures of the new front clip in place. 

http://www.corvetteforum.com/forums/c7-general-discussion/3556260-mirror-tap-for-blendmount-on-2015-c7.html
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The Roadrunner Region has only 2 sanctioned events on the cal-
endar at his time but more will be coming after the 1st of the 
year. 

Sweetheart Car Show 2/8/15 at Chapman Chevrolet, and Cor-
vettes in the Park  4/11/15 at Downtown Chandler 

For event flyers and details go to www. NCCC Roadrunner.com 
and see the calendar of events. 

Attention all C6 owners, Chevrolet has opened a Safety Recall for 
all 2005 - 2007 Corvettes and opened a Special Coverage update 

for 2008 - 2013 Corvettes. The problem is with the wiring that controls the low beam headlamps and can 
cause the low beam headlamps to go out. The fix is a simple wiring update and we have the parts to com-
plete the recall now, and best of all its free. 

I have enjoyed representing the Corvette Club of Arizona for the past 2 years as your NCCC Governor. 

Thank you for the opportunity.  

NCCC GOVERNOR ’S  RE PORT  
 B Y  M I K E  T E R R E Y  

LOOKING  FOR  MEMBER  ARTICLES  
 B Y  G A R R Y  M I O N  

Everyone has a good story to tell about their Corvette (s). It could be about when you rode or purchased your first car 

and the experience that went with it. It could be about modification or enhancements you have made to your car and 

other members could benefit from how you did it or where it was done. It could be about where you have traveled with 

your car and would like share the experience. Whatever it is—it is something you are excited or passionate about and 

worth sharing with other members. 

Writing an article is simple. You don’t need to have any word processing skills, and you don’t have to be the best speller 

or have a PHD in creative writing. If you can write an email—you can write an article. About the only technical skill you 

need would be to take digital photos—and that is only if you have pictures you would like to add to the article (they are a 

nice addition—and if you have trouble attaching them to an email I can help you out). 

So how about it? Here are the latest dates by which I would need your article in order to make it into an upcoming news-

letter. 

Iss1—Feb 23rd  Iss2—Apr 27th  Iss3—Jun 26th  Iss4—Aug 27th  Iss5—Oct 26th  Iss6—Dec 27th  

I look forward to reading your article and including it in a future newsletter! 
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MEMBER SERVICES  
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MEMBER SERVICES  

  

  

  

  

Your Business Card Here 

Your Business Card Here Your Business Card Here 

Your Business Card Here 

Your Business Card Here 
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